

FOR YOUTH DEVELOPMENT® FOR HEALTHY LIVING FOR SOCIAL RESPONSIBILITY

April 22, 2016

Talcott J. Franklin Secure/ Higher Ed LLC 1521 N. Cooper Street, Suite 340 Arlington, Texas 76011

Dear Tal:

I appreciate S/HE putting on its P³ training at the White Rock YMCA on Sunday April 17. The event was well-publicized and drew a substantial number of people from diverse backgrounds. The event started and ended on schedule, and as I understand from YMCA staff who attended the event, presented extremely valuable information and training to 66 parents, 1 grandparent, and 73 girls aged 7-17. Thank you for capping registration when it appeared demand could exceed available space and present a potential fire code violation.

I found Secure/ Higher Ed to be a responsible partner in fulfilling the YMCA's missions for youth development, healthy living, and social responsibility. Your event was extremely well-organized, crisply run, and greatly appreciated by all attendees. S/HE's trainers were highly accomplished, competent, skilled, and professional.

YMCA staff attending the event enjoyed it tremendously. It is particularly impressive that all of the parents attending reported such positive feelings about S/HE P³ training and that their daughters had fun. Thank you for organizing this important event at the White Rock YMCA.

Sincerely,

Jermaine Bouyer